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Las Positas College

Classified Senate

Approved

Minutes

November 18, 2004

Room 900

Present:
Connie Bish, Lettie Camp, Erlinda Dearborn, Frances DeNisco, Virginia Edwards, 

Judy Hanson, Donna Hawkinson, Constance Hildebrand, Roni Jennings, 

Elizabeth Noyes, Dee Sanchez, Todd Steffan, Heidi Ulrech, Frankie Venable

1.
Call to Order and Good News

Connie Bish called the meeting to order at 2:35 PM.  

Good News:  The Sunshine Coordinator sent a card to Dr. David Mertes.  Dr. Mertes in turn sent the Classifed Senate a card of appreciation.   Ms. Bish opened the floor for announcements of good news.  She is the proud grandmother of a new baby girl, Ashley Ann.  Sharon Cadwalader is a proud new grandmother.  Congratulations were given to Greg Johns on his marriage and Alice Kwan is a new mother-in-law.  Ms. Venable was introduced as the new dispatch clerk.

2.
Approval of October 28, 2004 Minutes

Motion:  
To approve the minutes of October 28, 2004, as presented.

MSC: 
Lettie Camp/Roni Jennings, unanimous

3.   Agenda

Add agenda item Bookstore to Section 4F.

4.   Reports
A.  President’s Report - Connie Bish

CIIS—will offer one or at most two classes in spring 2005.  They may be paying enough rent to be able to keep the LRC open on Friday evening.  

Weekend College – It may not significantly increase the number of classes offered on Friday and Saturday.  The intent is to change the kinds of classes offered in a specific order to assure students of being able to earn an AA degree in three years while only attending classes on Friday evenings and Saturday.  Staffing details have not been addressed yet.  The faculty needs to address contract issues.  The Classified Staff may be asked to change their work schedule to a Tuesday-Saturday, but no one will be forced to do so.  Hourly positions may need to be created to provide the support and assistance required for Weekend College.  The Bookstore may need to be open on Saturdays, and Counseling, and Admissions and Records functions may need to be augmented.

University of Phoenix Classroom Rental – LPC is renting a 50-student classroom from the University of Phoenix in the daytime.  The English Department has been operating in violation of the fire codes.  Therefore, the large room will be remodeled to be two rooms rather than three.   Room 403 will become the designated ESL classroom.  Therefore, the timing of the University of Phoenix room rental is perfect.  

Multidisciplinary Building – In March 2005 the multidisciplinary building will break ground.  It should be finished within one year, and the new building will provide the opportunity to expand the number of classes the college can offer.
New Hires – The California Board of Governors approved the hiring of three (3) new full-time faculty for the District.  LPC will hire two of the three positions.  There are several new employees in the group.  Frankie Venable is a full-time dispatch clerk.  Her main duties include assisting students, staff/faculty, and the general public by providing general information, handling complaints, citations, lost & found, and emergency/non-emergency calls.  Ghebreab (Gabe) Gehal is a Computer Network Support Specialist for Group III.  Kelly Cline is a Counselor Assistant to be added to Group II and Eric Poon is an evening Instructional Assistant in Building 800 for Group IV.

Administrator Evaluation Form – Human Resources has contacted an outside agency to help develop an on-line Administrator Evaluation Form that can be accessed year around.  It was noted that at one time it was thought the forms would be created in-house.    There were several inquiries as to the purpose of the form.  

Chancellor’s Council Meeting – A meeting was held on November 2, 2004 at the District Office to hear Gayla Kraetsch Hartsough, from KH Consulting, she presented her plan(s) for a Strategic Cost Analysis.  

Leadership Quote – President Bish provided the following quote by Adlai Stevenson; “It is hard to lead a cavalry charge if you think you look funny on a horse”.

     B.   Vice President’s Report

Vacant - No Report


C.  
Activities Director--Lettie Camp/Donna Hawkinson

Gobble Lotto Fundraiser – Ms. Hawkinson reported Anne Loyola is the winner of the Gobble Lotto.  Ticket sales totaled $122, and the actual amount earned minus the cost of the turkey was $112.01.  Ms. Camp thanked all the ticket sellers.

D.  
Treasurer--Roni Jennings


Ms. Jennings reported the Senate has a balance of  $1,413.57 in the social account.  The amount does not reflect the addition of the Gobble Lotto funds collected.


E.    Senators


Group 1—Vacant

Group 2--Connie Hildebrand 

No Report

Group 3--Virginia Edwards  

The Food Services Committee is trying to meet with the manager of the cafeteria.  If anyone has any ideas/suggestions to improve the menu, please email your comments to one of these committee members:  Bill Paskewitz, Mary Straight, or Rich Butler.  

Group 4--Frances DeNisco

Eric Poon, the new evening instructional assistant in the Computer Center, started on November 17.  

F.   Standing or Special Assignment Committees

Bookstore – There will be a Faculty and Staff Appreciation Day on December 7, 2004 from 9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. in building 1300.  LPC employees are eligible for a 20% discount on select regular and sale priced merchandise. It was noted the discount does not apply towards curriculum textbooks.  Refreshments will be served.  

District Budget Study - No Report

Educational Reorganization – The Classified Staff can be proud of their contribution to the survey.  Forty-four Classified completed the survey, as did 44 full-time faculty, 12 librarians, and 16 part-time faculty.  A copy of the survey was distributed for review.  Ms. Noyes reported she attended a November 10 joint meeting with the Academic Senate to review the survey results.  At this meeting, they were broken into groups to brainstorm structure (flatter versus deep) for the disciplines.

Facilities Planning – At the last facilities planning meeting, there were many good ideas and suggestions to improve the LPC facilities.  Access and parking were the biggest items of concern with students.  Mediterranean plants are being researched as landscaping options.  Vacated space/buildings and the procedure to request such space was discussed.  Pamela Luster is chairing the subcommittee for allocation of vacated facilities.

Food Services – Students are taking a survey of vending services around campus.   Results should be available at the next meeting.

Health and Safety – Safety Statistics: One auto burglary, three first aid calls, seven unsafe driving reports, four vandalism reports, one traffic accident, one theft, one disturbance, and one report of a student with a firearm, when located no firearm was found.  A safety issue in the chemistry labs has been identified.  Outlets should all be GFI outlets, however the outlets on the walls and sinks have not been converted.  The first floor is complete, second floor is in progress.  The Student Health Center reported 1,160 contacts.  Seven hundred-forty visits to the Student Health Center (SHC) and 420 during health promotion events.  More than 100 people attempted to donate blood and 55 units were obtained.  The need for additional enforcement of the smoking policy was discussed.  Additional signs will be ordered.

Ms. Camp notified the Senate that a new nurse practitioner is being hired. 



Planning and Budget – The meeting was canceled.   Equipment requests are due on 



November 19, 2004.

Staff Development – No Report

Student Learning Outcomes – Work on the core competencies continues.  A second draft has been created with input from task force members as well as interested faculty.  At a November 8 meeting, subgroups engaged in extended discussion to define core competencies as skills basic to many disciplines.  The core competencies are expected to remain in draft form for some time.  The task force will meet two more times this semester: December 1 and December 6.

Technology  - Elizabeth Noyes reports at the last meeting, a motion was set forth to enforce a Plato like learning environment.  Plato is online interactive software that is available to students 24 hours/day from the English lab. The cost of maintenance and management is a concern.  Richard Dry compiled data and analysis to show why LPC needs Plato.  Dean Kindred requested the Technology Committee use the shared governance model to make technology priority and budget decisions, which will be passed on to the Planning and Budget Committee.  Dean Kindred would like interested groups to advocate for technology initiatives and the Technology Committee to prioritize them.  Ms. Noyes notes that Dean Kindred has been asked to present a model on how the committee could work in this manner.  Some reservations were expressed on this issue.  There was discussion about whether or not the committee should be responsible for voting on computer software for courses.  Ms. Ulrech noted that Technology has now been incorporated under the Planning and Budget Committee.

G.
Site Vice President of SEIU Local 790 – There is a union meeting on November 19, 2004 in the Staff Lounge at 12:30 p.m.  Many important issues pertaining to the classified staff will be discussed.

5.  Old Business

A. Holiday Party – A suggestion was made that a donation be made to Judy Martinez to help cover the hall/food cost.  It was suggested the Classified Senate provide a donation through its social fund.  Lettie Camp motioned that $60 be contributed.


Motion:   To contribute $60 from the Classified Senate social fund to Judy Martinez for      the Holiday Party.


MSC:  
Roni Jennings/Greg Johns – motion carried, unanimous.


Discussion continued and it was determined that due to the amount gained through the gobble lotto fundraiser, the donation amount to the holiday party can be increased.  Greg Johns motioned to increase the donation from $60 to $150.

Motion:   To increase the amount of the contribution/donation for the holiday party to $150.


MSC:  
Frances DeNisco/Roni Jennings – motion carried, unanimous.

6.
New Business

A.
Code of Ethics Development by Faculty Senate – The college catalog has a code of conduct for students, but the Administration, Faculty, and Classified do not.  An overarching statement will be written that applies to all staff.  The Academic Senate and President Halliday want each constituency to write its own code of ethical conduct including the Classified Staff.  At the Board meeting November 16, Sophie Rheinheimer presented a resolution regarding unethical conduct by faculty.


Greg Johns notified the Senate of a web site Turnitin.com, which is an excellent resource to help prevent student plagiarism.  

B.
Ted Kaye Visit – Dr. Ted Kaye, LPC Foundation, Executive Director was a guest speaker.  He spoke about the history and goals of the Foundation.  He emphasized the two (2) main goals of the Foundation:  (1) to inform and educate the communities served about the special “treasure” that they have in the college and (2) to give the residents of the Tri-Valley an opportunity to invest in the future of their asset.  They are attempting to gain more “community partners” such as Sybase, who donated $10,000 to the college, they will be accepting LPC interns and will provide software at no cost.  Upcoming events/fundraisers being planned are a professional jazz fest to be held at the college, and a silent auction.   The Foundation is currently creating a web page and brochures.

C.
CalWORKS Adopt-a-Family Program – Lettie Camp asked if the Senate is interested in adopting a CalWORKS family.  After discussion, a family with a 5-year old boy was chosen. Ms. Ulrech motioned that $100 be donated by the Senate.  Ms. Camp volunteered to send an email to the LPC staff requesting volunteer donations.  


Motion:  To sponsor a CalWORKS family this holiday season and donate $100.


MSC:
Lettie Camp/Roni Jennings – motion carried, unanimous.

D.
Zuk’s Brown Bag Workshop – Zuk’s & Associates, Inc. will be presenting a lunchtime workshop on “Strategies for Building Financial Independence” on January 5, 2005 from 12:00 to 1:00 p.m. in the Staff Lounge.  Contact Lettie Camp if you plan to attend.

7.
Good of the Order and MSO’s

Thanks were given to Lettie Camp for providing the cookies and refreshments and to all who participated in the Gobble Lotto.

8.   Adjournment


 The meeting adjourned at 4:10 p.m.  
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